
                                                                                                                               
MEETING OF SWIMBRIDGE PARISH COUNCIL     
WEDNESDAY 7th SEPTEMBER at 7.30 PM   SWIMBRIDGE JUBILEE HALL 
MINUTES 

 
Public Session  
 
Guest Speakers 
Cllr Lane reported that there were issues with Refuse Collection and that all collections would be 
delayed for 2 weeks. 
 
2022.48 Apologies and attendance – Apologies received from Cllrs Wadsworth and 

Haworth-Booth.  In attendance Cllrs Knill, Wright, Acland, Darch, and Dennis and 
District Cllr Lane. 

 
2022.49 Declarations of Interest -  Cllr Knill declared an interest in Planning application 75681 

as he is the contractor 
`   
2022.50 Minutes of previous meeting – these were agreed and signed 
 
2022.51 Correspondence 

Environment Agency – re dredging, The EA had asked for photographs which LW 
sent to them.  Reply received that this would be discussed.  UPDATE – works now 
carried out 

   Griffiths – Borners Bridge update – circulated to councillors. 
 

2022.52 Offer of Charging units (from July meeting) to be discussed at October meeting. 
 
2022.53 Committee Reports  
 

1. Planning 
Ducklake Cottage – Certificate of Lawfulness – we have no additional  
information on this matter. 
75414 – land to east of Orchard Cottage – Erection of Stables  
75681 – Meadow View, Station Hill – Demolition of decking and erection of 
extension. 
 

2. Finance – nothing to report 
    

3. Community Engagement/Glebe Field 
 

Cllr Knill gave an update on the construction of the path which will be 
constructed using spray tar and chippings. 
Touchwood are having to repair the zipwire seat again. In addition the ROSPA 
report picked up that the chains on the swing are installed incorrectly – 
Touchwood should fix these issues under warranty, but they want to charge 
£2000 for the seat.  Outdoor Play have offered to fix this free of charge as part 
of the installation of the new toddler play equipment. 
 
Lady Arran has offered to donate some trees. 
 
David Netherway has prepared some sketches of renovation ideas for the old 
ammunition hut.  These will be considered by the Glebe Field Committee. 
 
Cllr Haworth-Booth is organising the wildflower meadow project.  The seeds will 
be sown on Sat 24th September – all volunteers welcome. 
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4. Media Committee – the new website is being built. 

  
 2022.54 Payments for approval : 

    
   Clerks Salary   £198.97 X 2 
   J Whitton    £71.95 
   Blue Orange   £116.30 
   DCC    £343.75 
   All payments agreed 
 
 2022.55 Matters for further discussion 

Park checks – agenda item for next meeting. 
 
    
                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                
      Page 2 Signed ____________________  


